
 

 

Citizen Survey regarding Above Ground Pools: 
 

Current Woodcreek oOrdinances do not allow for the installation of aAbove -gGround 
pPools, (only iIn- Gground Ppools). A request has been made to change the City’s 
oOrdinances to allow for above-ground pools.  
 
Prior to considering this issue, theP&Z Planning and Zoning Commission would like to 
provide all the citizens of Woodcreek the opportunity to express their opinion and to 
indicate by indicating whether or not they would like aAbove-g Ground pPools 
permitted in the City of Woodcreek. 

 
It is anticipated that permitting, rules, and regulations governing above-ground pools 
would be identical to those in place for in-ground pools. 

 
Several considerations have been presented already including: 

• Aesthetics: both for neighbors as well as for patrons of the Golf Course 
• Water usage / conservation 
• Impact to Property value 
• Conformity of designs / building materials 
• Impervious Cover restrictions 
• The right of the homeowner to utilize their property in their best interest 
• Priority of this issue relative to others identified in the City’s Master Plan 

 
Which best represents your opinion for changing our ordinances to allow for above- 
ground pools? 

 
Supportive (YES)   Neutral (Don’t care)   Opposed (NO)   
 
Do you want to change existing Ordinances to allow for the installation of Above Ground 
Pools within the City of Woodcreek?  (Please select one answer, below) 

 

Supportive (Yes)  Neutral (Don’t Care)  Opposed (No)  
 
 

 
It is anticipated that permitting and inspections, governing Above Ground Pools would 
be different than those in place for In Ground Pools. 
 
Several considerations have been presented already including: 

• Priority of this issue relative to others identified in the City’s Master Plan 
• Water usage / Conservation 
• Conformity of Designs / Building Materials 
• Impervious Cover restrictions 
• Impact to Surrounding Property Values 
• Aesthetics: both for neighbors as well as for patrons of the Golf Course 
 Water usage / conservation 
 Impact to Property value 
 Conformity of designs / building materials 
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 Impervious Cover restrictions 
• The right of the homeowner to utilize their property in their best interest 
 Priority of this issue relative to others identified in the City’s Master Plan 
•  

• Please share any additional comments below: 
•  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please share comments here: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

From: Chrys Grummert chrys.grummert@woodcreektx.gov 
Subject: Re: Citizen Survey for Above-Ground Pools 

Date: June 10, 2023 at 3:33 PM 
To: Andy Davenport ldavenpo@gmail.com 

 

 

If I may, I would amend city secretary's good observations with 
 

"the proposed " permitting and inspections for in-ground and above-ground pools 
"would be" different. 

 
IF the results of all this were to simply approve 'the strike thru' permitting and 
inspections would be the same. 

 
Currently there has been discussion of increased regulations regarding permitting 
and inspections for above-ground pools. Those proposals is what would make them 
different, if approved. 

 
Chrys 

 

From: City Secretary <city.secretary@woodcreektx.gov> 
Sent: Saturday, June 10, 2023 3:25 PM 
To: Andy Davenport <ldavenpo@gmail.com>; Manager <manager@woodcreektx.gov> 
Cc: Chrys Grummert <chrys.grummert@woodcreektx.gov> 
Subject: RE: Citizen Survey for Above-Ground Pools 

Andy – 

Thank you for preparing the document. 
I do recommend one change… 
On the 2nd paragraph, please note that the permitting and inspections for in-ground and 
above-ground pools are different. 

 
May I make the suggestion that the paragraph be updated to the following: 
“Permitting and inspections governing the installation of above-ground pools will adhere 
to and reflect the installation requirements listed in Chapter 7 of the 2015 International 
Swimming Pool and Spa Code, as adopted by City Council.” 

 

From: Andy Davenport <ldavenpo@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, June 10, 2023 3:05 PM 
To: Manager <manager@woodcreektx.gov> 
Cc: Chrys Grummert <chrys.grummert@woodcreektx.gov>; City Secretary 
<city.secretary@woodcreektx.gov> 
Subject: Citizen Survey for Above-Ground Pools 

Hi Kevin, 

Please find attached P&Z’s directive regarding the discussed Citizen Survey for Above- 
Ground Pools. 

 
Thank you! 
Andy 
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From: City Secretary city.secretary@woodcreektx.gov 
Subject: RE: Citizen Survey for Above-Ground Pools 

Date: June 10, 2023 at 3:25 PM 
To: Andy Davenport ldavenpo@gmail.com, Manager manager@woodcreektx.gov 
Cc: Chrys Grummert chrys.grummert@woodcreektx.gov 

 

 

Andy – 
 

Thank you for preparing the document. 
I do recommend one change… 
On the 2nd paragraph, please note that the permitting and inspections for in-ground and 
above-ground pools are different. 

 
May I make the suggestion that the paragraph be updated to the following: 
“Permitting and inspections governing the installation of above-ground pools will adhere 
to and reflect the installation requirements listed in Chapter 7 of the 2015 International 
Swimming Pool and Spa Code, as adopted by City Council.” 

 

From: Andy Davenport <ldavenpo@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, June 10, 2023 3:05 PM 
To: Manager <manager@woodcreektx.gov> 
Cc: Chrys Grummert <chrys.grummert@woodcreektx.gov>; City Secretary 
<city.secretary@woodcreektx.gov> 
Subject: Citizen Survey for Above-Ground Pools 

Hi Kevin, 

Please find attached P&Z’s directive regarding the discussed Citizen Survey for Above- 
Ground Pools. 

 
Thank you! 
Andy 

 
-- 
Louis Davenport, MD, MPH 
ldavenpo@gmail.com 
(512) 757-6888 



 

 

From: Manager manager@woodcreektx.gov 
Subject: Re: Citizen Survey for Above-Ground Pools 

Date: June 10, 2023 at 3:42 PM 
To: City Secretary city.secretary@woodcreektx.gov 
Cc: Andy Davenport ldavenpo@gmail.com, Chrys Grummert chrys.grummert@woodcreektx.gov 

 

 

I was going to suggest to change it from “identical“ to “similar” 

Regards, 

Kevin Rule 
City Manager 
City of Woodcreek 
(c) 512.878.9102 

 
On Jun 10, 2023, at 3:25 PM, City Secretary <city.secretary@woodcreektx.gov> wrote: 

 
 

Andy – 
 

Thank you for preparing the document. 
I do recommend one change… 
On the 2nd paragraph, please note that the permitting and inspections for in-ground and 
above-ground pools are different. 

 
May I make the suggestion that the paragraph be updated to the following: 
“Permitting and inspections governing the installation of above-ground pools will adhere 
to and reflect the installation requirements listed in Chapter 7 of the 2015 International 
Swimming Pool and Spa Code, as adopted by City Council.” 

 

From: Andy Davenport <ldavenpo@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, June 10, 2023 3:05 PM 
To: Manager <manager@woodcreektx.gov> 
Cc: Chrys Grummert <chrys.grummert@woodcreektx.gov>; City Secretary 
<city.secretary@woodcreektx.gov> 
Subject: Citizen Survey for Above-Ground Pools 

Hi Kevin, 

Please find attached P&Z’s directive regarding the discussed Citizen Survey for Above- 
Ground Pools. 

 
Thank you! 
Andy 

 
-- 
Louis Davenport, MD, MPH 
ldavenpo@gmail.com 
(512) 757-6888 


